

## International News Service

GENERAL OFFICES

235 EAST 45TH STREET, NEW YORK CITY

OFFICE OF THE EDITOR-IN-CHIEF

January 5, 1945

Mr. Forrest C. Allen Director of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Allen,

Your letter of December 27, 1944, objecting to an article in the San Francisco Call-Bulletin, has been received. It is my information that the article was not published in any other newspaper.

Of course you are aware that our organization has no malice toward you personally and has, no doubt, in the past referred favorably to your activities.

We are more than willing to circulate to our clients your side of the controversy.

Sincerely yours,

BF.kf